TOWN OF HEMINGWAY

MINUTES OF MEETING ON DECEMBER 8, 2016

HEMINGWAY TOWN HALL AT 6:00 P.M.

Present:  Mayor Grady Richardson, George Sutton-Mayor Pro-Tem, Bryan Miller, John Coker, Keith Baxley, Charlie Carter, Katie Crosby Joseph Lee-Town Administrator, Samantha Lewis –Town Clerk, Chief Bryan Todd, Shamira McCray-Weekly Observer 
Public Hearing was Called to Order at 6:00 p.m.

Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Minutes:  Mayor Richardson made the motion to approve the minutes from the November 10, 2016 meeting and it was seconded by Mr. Sutton and it carried unanimously. 
Old Business:  1) Mr. Sutton stated that at the last meeting he asked council to consider hiring a paid firefighter to help with the calls.  He is proposing that Mayor Richardson, Mr. Lee and Mr. Askins, Town Attorney, have a meeting before the next council meeting to talk with the county and also among themselves.  At this meeting, they will review and discuss the pros and cons of hiring verses giving it over to the county.  Once they meet, they will then present their recommendation to council.  2) Mayor Richardson stated that he thought a couple of years ago the Town was granted a grant to purchase a generator for Town Hall, Police Department and also Fire Department.  Mr. Lee stated that we did have a grant and we put it back because we didn’t go through with the Town Hall renovations.  We got the money for the cars and radios and also to purchase a 150 kw generator and have it wired and also mobile.  
Persons Appearing Before Council:  None
Derelict Buildings: Mr. Miller stated that a few buildings that need to take definite action on and we need to contact Jackie, Building Inspector, to condemn or whatever we need to get something done with them.  Mr. Carter stated that the little houses behind First Citizens have no windows, etc.  Mr. Miller stated that the top of the buildings are in the brush behind his business at the parking lot.  He stated that this needs to be cleaned up and also Mr. Baxley stated that we talk about these but nothing ever gets done.  Mr. Lee stated that he spoke with Kyle Daniels and he has plans in the work with Kallahan in Kingstree.  Mr. Lee stated that the Old Deli building was purchased by Rocky Thompson and is going to put a business there.  The building that Lil Dog was in is owned by a woman and he spoke with her at one time and he will get back with her again.  He also spoke with Dewey Brewer Jr. about the houses behind First Citizens and he stated that he only owned one of the houses and Donnie Brewer owns the other houses.  Mr. Lee stated that he will speak to Connie.  Mr. Brewer told Mr. Lee that he didn’t have any money to tear it down and the Town can do it they want to. Mr. Lee told him that if the Town does it, then the Town will attach what it cost to his land.  Mr. Miller stated that we need to have all of this documented and something needs to get done.
Town Hall Renovations: Mayor Richardson stated that the Town Hall has to have something done with it and he spoke with Bill Moore who is a commercially licensed contractor.  He is the only one around that is commercial.  He stated that we need to get bids on the same items that need to be done.  Mr. Moore stated that he has spoken with Mr. Lee on many occasions and called Jackie, Building Inspector, and the first step would be to have it checked for asbestos.  Mr. Lee has the man coming Monday to check.  Mr. Lee and Mr. Moore have spoken about what would be feasible to work in here.  You can have an engineer and an architect to help with the design.  Mr. Moore stated that a contractor does not do the occupancy load, exits, ADA compliant; they just build by the plans.  He suggested that they contact Tom Croker from Georgetown.  He is good to work with and is economically feasible.  He stated that the law says an architect or an engineer has to be on the project.  
Administrator’s Report: 1) Ms. Dunahoe brought a contract to Town Hall and Mr. Lee gave it to Gregg Askins, Town Attorney for review.  Mr. Askins advised Town to not sign that contract and he has to get with Ms. Donahoe to correct a few things.  Ms. Dunahoe has Civil War Memorabilia that she has loaned to the Williamsburg County Library in Hemingway and if the Library closes, she wants it to go to the Town.   2) Mr. Lee stated that he has contacted CTC and Senator Sabb about helping with the cost to resurface the track field.  He has two bids at this time and they are $57,000 and $54,000 and needs one more.  Mr. Lee stated that he would like to use the Hospitality money to help pay for this. Mayor Richardson asked if he contacted the school district because they use the track field.  3) The Town received a Hospitality Grant Application from the Boys and Girls Club.  They are asking $5,000 for the basketball tournament.  We gave them $5000 last year.  Mayor Richardson asked if there is a form that they provide after the event to show how the money was spent.  Mr. Carter stated that he felt that we need require them to give us a report it for accountability. Mayor Richardson made the motion to give them $5000 for the basketball tournament and it was seconded by Mr. Carter and it carried unanimously.  4) Reminder Town’s Christmas party is tonight at Kenny’s BBQ at 7:00.   5) Mr. Lee stated that the Santa Clause is up in the park that was ordered.  He would like to purchase a Christmas tree for the park next year and have a tree lighting ceremony.  He would like to have hot chocolate and coffee and some churches to sign and light the tree.   6) Mr. Lee stated that the Town upgraded to a windows based software and the girls in the front are having a lot of trouble with it.  The auditors are in and they are also having trouble with the program.  He asked Samantha to explain it a little better.  Mrs. Lewis stated that the old system was having glitches and problems and the same company that we were with had a windows based program that they would upgrade us to.  This was a mistake and there have been problems with it ever since.  We have problems and call their tech support several times a week to help fix issues.  They can’t tell us why or how to fix them, they do it and said call us when you need to.  This is not the way that we want to do business.  The first company that spoke with us wants to sell us the software at $50,000 and the second company would cost $15,000 a year.  The first year would be $16,000 because of the conversion and training.  Glenda and I were to the point of crying and I was considering walking out.  I don’t mind coming to work but now it is not enjoyable.  Mr. Lee stated that he didn’t want council to make a decision because it is going to cost a lot that isn’t budgeted and wait to the budget report comes out.7) Mrs. Crosby stated that the Christmas parade was outstanding and did a great job.  The crowd was good and Mr. Carter stated that the Christmas lights look good.  
Meeting was adjourned at 6:35 p.m.

Sincerely

Samantha Lewis

Town Clerk
